
Last night the Underground 

Newsletter was published on 

February 9th.  This means that 

the calendar is going back-

wards. We are all getting 

younger by the day. 

 

Before today’s matches Les 

Howatt was caught with his 

mouth wide open, snoozing. 

 

Scotty Smith says he always has 

to play on the sunny end of the 

Shuffleboard Court.  That’s be-

cause of his sunny disposition. 

 

Jane McDowell was appointed 

to take Carol Kranaks’ place as 

official leaf remover. 

 

The first match of the day be-

gan promptly at 2 p.m. with 

Scotty Smith and Sally Thorpe 

competing against Bud Fosburg 

and Nina Howatt. After a fast 

start by Sally and Nina, 15 to 22 

respectfully, Scotty and Bud 

scored Ziltch!.  Scotty and Sally 

prevailed with 107 to 83. 

 

Judge Joe and Scorekeeper 

Roseanne Mastrangioli pre-

sided over the first match.   

 

Judge Joe retired to be replaced 

for the second match by Judge 

Geo. McDowell. Roseanne 

worked a double shift as score-

keeper. 
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This Reporter and Publisher denies any 

claims or liability for authenticity, accuracy 

or complaints of any writings in  any edi-

tions (past, present or future). 

 

Please contribute contributions to  

Box 211 at the Front Desk. 

. 

That’s all for now . 

 

“Tis the Season” 

 

The Phantom Reporter 

 

Be Happy  

 

The second match was played 

by Henry Keys and Diane 

Feuerstein against Les Howatt 

and Elaine Roemer.  Diane and 

Elaine battled it out last year 

in the finals and they did it 

again in this match with Henry 

and Diane winning 106 to 30.  

(Les’s nap didn’t help). 

 

   *********************** 

 

Correction to the  

unwritten rules. 

 
Only the Judges can impeach 

any other Judge.  That’s 

Peachy!. 

 

“Bisket” is the official name of 

the “Puck” according to the 

I.S.A.  (International Shuffle-

board Association).  The I.S.A. 

meeting this year is in Ham-

burg, Germany. 

 

Please sign up if you want to 

attend. 

 

  *********************** 

 

Please pay your $24 ASAP to 

Diane Feuerstein or Gene 

Jones so they can get a head or 

a feet count for those who will 

attend the Shuffleboard 

Awards Brunch on the 24th of 

February at the Royal Lahaina 

at 11.a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

TO ALL THE SHIPS AT SEA 


